

Christmas party Filipino Community 9th Pecember 2017



The evening began with a young boy Ethan saying a prayer of thanksgiving. This was followed by a fun evening of fellowship and games, then dancing to a lively disco.

During the evening Bob Skudder spoke about Father Victor Vella, parish priest of Holy Innocents' who sadly was unable to attend due to recovering from recent surgery. Father Victor greatly appreciated the Filipino Community and was impressed by the children who recited the rosary so beautifully as a group on special occasions. Father would like the Filipino community to be more integrated so wished that any forthcoming functions being proposed could be made known via the newsletter and website so the parish can support them.

Tony Luis invited those interested in the parish pilgrimage to Fatima planned from September 17th to 20th 2018 to contact him if wishing to book a place.



<><<<Delicious Food is being set out

Prizes ready for the winners>>>





<<< the room is filling up!

Children are enjoying a dance>>>>>>





<<< Girls versus the boys to make a snowman using toilet rolls!



<<< OH dear it looks painful!

The girls won, their snowman was covered!





<><< this game involved folding a newspaper in half for each round until so small that the couple would have to balance on it for 5 seconds!

This couple won!